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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

Dear Friends, 

After the Congregational meeting of June 6, which approved securing a loan through 

Presbyterian Investment & Loan Program (PILP), the Presbytery of Northern Waters also 

approved it and we received notice from PILP that we were approved! All signed docu-

ments have been sent to PILP. We await the check for the remaining three projects.  

The exterior work on the McCulloch entryways has been completed. LPCôs Capital 

Funds were used to pay for this project. Members will repair the interior ceilings that 

were severely damaged from water leaks over many years. This will start after the new 

framework and doors are in place. 

Be on the lookout for a Capital Campaign to enable Lakeside Presbyterian Church to pay 

back the loan and replenish the depleted Capital Fund. The Administrative Committee is 

working on the campaign. 

With these projects underway we are moving forward to be a physically welcoming com-

munity of faith. A smooth parking lot (no potholes) will make driving and walking much 

easier than it has been. Having the ability to open an accessible 45th door by pressing a 

button will be so welcoming! Of course, the elevator has been a welcome for close to 

twenty years. 

As our physical presence is welcoming, we must not forget that all the members of LPC 

are to welcome others into our church family. We welcome people to grow in their faith 

and find ways to join ministries and missions. Be sure to introduce yourself if you see 

someone you do not know. Share your faith story and listen to theirs. Encourage them to 

be involved in serving our Lord. As the welcome progresses, we will all be blessed. 

In Our Lordôs Service, 

Pastor Kari 

A welcoming community of faith  
LPC desires to set up tech teams. 

With the use of technology during 

every Sunday Worship, members 

are needed to help in three areas: 

running the sound system, helping 

with the projection onto the 

screen, and live streaming wor-

ship with the cell phone camera.  

We hope to have enough volun-

teers to create three teams, one 

for each of the areas. If you are 

interested or have questions, 

please contact Pastor Kari or 

Sandy.  

Your time, skills, & 
willingness needed!  

Happy 4th!  
In honor of Independence Day, the 

church office will be closed on 

Monday, July 5.  

Visit our website at lakesidepreschurch.org 

or download the Vanco Mobile app on your 

smartphone to set up a one time or recurring 

contribution.  

Summertime and  
the giving is easy!  



In June several people were honored as someone special in the LPC family. 

Gary Simonsen was honored by Cindy Martinson for putting in her sink. Donn 

and Florence Anderson were honored by Joyce Jutila as a thank you for their 

visits and for helping Joyceõs daughter. Alexander Chernyshev was honored 

by Tim and Peggy White for his faithfulness in the LPC music ministry.  

Special Someones honored  

June 21-July 4 Dave Wicker 

July 5-18 Patti Saburn 

July 19-August 1 Diane Mundell 

July 4 

Dan Lillo, Head 

Peggy White, Scrip 

Lauren Strauss 

Elsa Lillo 

July 11 

Karen Hotop, Head 

Shella Held, Scrip 

Larry Hotop 

LaVonne Kurrle 

July 18 

Dave Wicker, Head 

Rachael Kacer, Scrip 

Tim Kacer 

Jim Tonkin 

July 25 

Patti Saburn, Head 

Kay Gower, Scrip 

Steve Arnold 

Mia Arnold 

Ushers  

Dial Hope  

Sunday Custodians  
July 4 David Wicker 

July 11 Will Swanstrom 

July 18 Jim Tonkin 

July 25 Gary Simonsen 

Musical notes  
Praise the Lord!  
There are quite a few opportunities in July, August, and September for folks 

to lead the hymns during Worship. As of this  moment, the congregation is 

able to sing along so you won't be singing alone!   If you  would like to lead 

hymns, remember that a vocal solo is optional.  Special music instrumentals 

are most welcome!  

Please let Peggy  know what date(s) you'd like to help out.  It would be great to 

have the rest of the summer music calendar filled up! Text or call 218 -590-

0636.  

Masked Singers  
CDs are still available of LPC Choirõs Masked Singers. Donations will go to 

the General Fund to support the ministries of LPC.  

Greeters/Servers  
Membership & Pastoral Care Committee 

We will be replacing the wood chips on 

the LPC playground on Saturday, July 10 

and Sunday, July 11. If you can help, 

please contact the church office. 

Playground help  
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Through May 31, 2021  Year to Date Actual  Year to Date Budget  

Total Income  $122,620  $118,852  

Total Expenses  $100,682  $107,476  

Overpaid Commitments  $ 818   

Total Surplus (Deficit)  $ 21,120   

May Financial Update  

The Confirmation class spent a week in June doing mission work around Du-

luth. They volunteered at Unit-

ed Gospel Mission, CHUM, 

and Duluth Harbor Mission, 

picked up trash at Brighton 

Beach, and assembled hy-

giene bags for the homeless.  

Thank you to class members 

Will Baczkiewicz, Ella John-

son, Ellie and Kade Siegle, 

Halle Olson, and adults Jim 

Anderson, Liz Baczkiewicz, 

Sue Lillo, Linda Simonsen, 

and Sandy Uttley.  

Confirmation mission week  

There will be a joint meeting of the Mem-

bership and Pastoral Care Committee and 

the Christian Education Committee on 

July 18. Weôll meet at Patti Saburnôs 

house at 4:00. 

Joint meeting set  

Be on the lookout for Capital 

Campaign information ! Coming 

soon to your mailbox.  


